Maine Coalition for Quality Services and Housing

Meeting Minutes November 30, 2006 

Nancy Markowitz, Linda Donovan, Erin Cooperrider, Brenda Perry, Marie Jones, Len Gulino, Betsy Mahoney, Kim Humphrey, Kate Brix, Mary Chris Bulger, Kathy Son, Marie Taplin, Margaret Degon, Nancy Intrieri-Cronin, Donna Lachance, Betsy Morrison, Donna Dwyer, Grant Lee, Kathy Truslow, Gil Moreno, Sue Henri-MacKenzie, Lora Perry, Cullen Ryan

After a period of time for pizza and networking, Cullen opened the meeting by providing an outline of the agenda and some background history of why we formed and our purpose, stressing the clout of our broadly inclusive group.  Introductions were made.  

Cullen provided an update on Housing, beginning with the very successful letter writing campaign.  [Note:  As of 12/5, approximately 40 letters, described as very powerful by Dan Brennan, had been received by MaineHousing!] There are early indications that this campaign has had a significant impact and that Maine Housing is strongly considering including special needs housing in its 2007 allocation of supportive housing money.  However, the decision is still under consideration and is being made in the next two weeks.  Letters are very important if they have not been sent, so as to ensure this important outcome.  The group was asked to please keep them coming!  

Cullen clarified that the hope is to have the Real Estate Transfer Tax fully restored by the Governor so the supportive housing pot is large enough to include allocations to special needs and homeless populations; in the recent past (3 years) homeless populations have exclusively been served and the aim is to have broader allocations similar to those which preceded the past three years.   He recommended other letter writing campaigns to the Governor and the legislature about supportive housing resources.

Several parents who attended the Grand Opening of the Boothbay Harbor Group Home spoke to it, seeing it as a success and a moving experience given the outcome after broad community support.  The article describing the event was circulated (to view, click on the link that follows).

http://www.boothbayregister.maine.com/2006-11-23/rocky_coast_group_home.html
 

The group discussed Services, including congregate living models, the ISO or adult foster care model, and noted that cost savings should include the cost of potential abuse or death.   All agreed that rather than a seeking a one size fits all model, this group ought to investigate a variety of models seeking ones that best fit specific individuals served.  The sentiment that one person at a time leads to a movement was shared.  Discussion included demonstrating overall cost savings, and comparisons to unique populations including elderly and autistic populations.  Nancy noted that the Autism Act of 1984 made DHHS responsible for panning and reporting for persons with pervasive developmental disorders.  Public Law 490 states that children’s mental health has to be addressed and provided for.  Similar action by parents and advocates 20 years ago produced these results.  Nancy suggested a letter writing campaign to Congress about Medicaid and service provision for those with special needs.   Marie discussed the money follows the person model, noting how it can look good at a glance, but flaws are beneath the surface.  In the SLO model, the parent is paid 25 cents an hour as a service provider.  While safety may be ok, flaws include problems with the parent being unable to work and earn more money, issues around what happens when the parent dies, care and investment, a lack of provisions for medical coverage or money to address resultant costs, guilty feelings from taking money to care for an offspring, decimation of retirement savings, concern about abuse and neglect, and poor quality of life conditions.  As Marie put it, there doesn’t seem to be any common sense to this design.  As an example, she described being required to take classes on medication deliver when she has ably done this for 28 years, while being unsupported in taking classes in areas of acute relevance to her son’s situation such as diabetes treatment.   The group discussed identifying stakeholders to share information, and to ensure that this stakeholder group included consumers.

The group continued a discussion about Action Steps on Housing and Services.  Cullen suggested this Coalition form committees focused on education and advocacy.  These committees could devise strategies to effectively increase awareness and promote effective policy development.  

The group was polled for feedback about letter writing. The consensus was that this worked well.  With that, the group further explored strategies for a letter writing campaign to the Governor, to members of the Legislature, and to the Commissioner, all to improve the chances of funding availability for housing creation and service provision. It was recommended that we compile copies of letters already sent.  Senders agreed to forward copies to Cullen.  Cullen will develop/distribute templates for our next effort. 
The group reviewed a number of action steps to see how they wished to proceed with these as proposed action steps, suggested as agenda topics at the last meeting:

a. Waiver vs. straight state money

b. Action to improve wages

c. Design another waiver model that is better and more cost-effective

d. Strive U model – Transition into the Community

e. Path Process – Who do we need to engage to achieve our goals?

f. Listening to parents of teens about to exit special education

g. Big Gap – Transitioning from education to after education

i. Some schools do a great job with this – How?

h. Other concepts:  Micro Boards, Money Follows the Person, Wrap Around

Kathy suggested that many of the topics (with the exception of the PATH (Planning Alternative Tomorrows with Hope) process and microboards would take us off track from the housing focus the group has stated it wants to adopt.  Ultimately, the group decided to forego discussion of these topics and arrived at consensus that it was best to keep very specific and focused, addressing one issue at a time.  All favored continuing as a Coalition and discussion ensued about the best way to build a coalition.  The group agreed to create a committee to develop pathways for our organization, then all decided it would be best for the whole group to participate in the PATH process as the main undertaking at the next meeting (with additional time allowed – Kathy has agreed to facilitate this process.) This meeting would include the creation of a goal/mission statement and action plan.  

The group discussed a name, arriving at the consensus that Coalition for Quality Services and Housing captured the essence of parents and individuals focusing on these important areas.  The group preferred to focus on housing points exclusively as a priority at this time.
Next meeting:  January 8, 2007 11am to 3pm, DHHS Building, 161 Marginal Way, Conference Rooms A and B, Portland
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